
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE MARCH 8TH, 2018 MEETING
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their regularly scheduled meeting on Thursday, March 8th, 2018.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with a salute to the flag.  He asked for a moment of silence to remember our soldiers and troops overseas and longtime resident Ralph Salvia who had passed away.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – present



Linda Eurich – present



Mark D’Agostino – present




Paul Coughlin – present
Also present was Attorney for the Town Karen Hagstrom.
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR:
John Kidd, Bulls Head Road – had information regarding free solar panels for state and local governments but only elected officials could look into this information and gave a copy to the Board.
Wendy Burton, 628 Hunns Lake Road – thanked the Highway Department for their hard work during the snowstorms, asked the supervisor to look into a public meeting regarding the Greenway vs. the Compact, asked a question about Duffy Layton’s letter and the proposed Library road that he had read at the February meeting, and then spoke about several matters regarding the Town Clerk’s office.
Mark Burdick, chair of the Draft Master Plan Review Committee – handed the supervisor his committee’s response that the Board had requested, as well as his resignation from the committee.  He spoke of all of the work of the committee and also had questions for the Board regarding the proposed Library road and town intersection concept, which he called a missed opportunity.
Sandra Schimmel, Aberdeen Lane – spoke of tree problems in her area on Conklin and Old Conklin Hill Roads.

LIAISON REPORTS: 










            Paul Coughlin had nothing to report from the Fire Company, but the CAC was looking into grants and planned a road clean-up day in April.

Both Mark D’Agostino and Linda Eurich had no reports from the Planning Board and Zoning Board of Appeals respectively.

Mary Weinberger said that the Rec. Commission would be meeting next week.

SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: Spoke of the two damaging snow storms with many calls with Central Hudson regarding closed roads, trees down and power outages and gave much credit to the Highway Dept.


MOTION TO APPROVE AGENDA: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger to accept the agenda with the following additions: Mill Lane resolution, 1971 Foundation tax issue and to set a public hearing date for April.  With these noted, the motion carried with a roll call vote was held as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.  
OLD BUSINESS:

1. MILL LANE RESOLUTION: The following resolution was read by Attorney Hagstrom:

RESOLUTION #3A of 2018
TO DISCONTINUE, ABANDON AND QUIT CLAIM, ANY RIGHTS IN A PORTION OF MILL LANE IN THE TOWN OF STANFORD TO BRUCE M. LISMAN AND BRUCE M. LISMAN 2011 FAMILY TRUST

WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has, from time to time, maintained a piece of road known as Mill Lane running from Millis Road to Hunns Lake Road (County Route 65) in the Town of Stanford and 

WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has difficulty in the maintenance and repair of Mill Lane, including the bridge that Upper Mill Lane crosses, which has limited access and is used only by the owners of the property to which it abuts, and

WHEREAS, Bruce M. Lisman and Bruce M. Lisman 2011 Family Trust, owners of property on Mill Lane, have requested that the Town of Stanford discontinue, abandon and quit 
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claim any rights the Town may have in a portion of Mill Lane, which includes the aforementioned bridge, and as described in the Deeds annexed as Exhibit “1”, so that it can be used as a driveway or private lane with title to held by Bruce M. Lisman and Bruce M. Lisman 2011 Family Trust, and maintained pursuant to the Declaration of Access Easement For Foot Path and Access Easement For Snow Plowing, Exhibit “2”,  to be signed Bruce M. Lisman and Bruce M. Lisman 2011 Family Trust, and recorded in the Dutchess County Clerk’s Office, and 

WHEREAS, the Town Board, after review and recommendation of the Town of Stanford Highway Department, The Town of Stanford Fire Company, and after a public hearing was held on November 10, 2016, at a Town Board meeting, on notice to all of the property owners affected and at which time public comment was accepted, adopted a Resolution dated April 13, 2017, which approved the abandonment of all of Mill Lane, but required the written acceptance of the property via deeds of all property owners along Mill Lane and the signing of a Declaration, Exhibit “3”, and

WHEREAS, the property owners along Mill Lane have been unable to be reached or are unresponsive to the request to sign the required documents, except for Bruce M. Lisman and Bruce M. Lisman 2011 Family Trust, and

NOW, be it resolved that The Town Board of the Town of Stanford hereby finds and determines as follows:

1. The property owners of the property along Mill Lane have been notified of the intended abandonment of Mill Lane by certified mail, as well as the Town Highway Superintendent and Stanford Fire Department, for the Town Board discontinue the use of Mill Lane as a Town Road or travelled way, pursuant to Highway Law Section 205, with the Town releasing, abandoning, quit claiming and remising any rights it might have had in the travelled roadway property known as Mill Lane.

2. 
Bruce M. Lisman and Bruce M. Lisman 2011 Family Trust shall execute deeds, accepting

the transfer of Mill Lane as described in the deeds, Exhibit “1”, and the Declaration of

Access Easement For Foot Path and Access Easement for Snow Plowing, Exhibit “2”,

 releasing the Town of Stanford from any further maintenance, liability, compensation or

challenge to the discontinuance, and granting an easement to the Town of Stanford to 
turn their plows around as necessary for the portion of Mill Road still maintained by the 
Town, as depicted on Exhibit “B” to said Declaration.  

3. That the Town Board and the Town Highway Superintendent previously determined 
that the property known as Mill Lane has no value to the Town, and in fact is a liability

and expense to the Town, and it abandons and quit claims any rights it may have or 
     
may have had in the same to Bruce M. Lisman and Bruce M. Lisman 2011 Family 
     
Trust, in partial satisfaction of and consistent with the April 13, 2017 Resolution, 


Exhibit “3”. 

4. The Town Board authorizes the Town Supervisor to execute the quit claim deeds with 
 
TP-584 and RP-5217, Exhibit “1”, and the Declaration of Access Easement For Foot

Path and Access Easement for Snow Plowing, Exhibit “2”.  

5.  Bruce M. Lisman shall pay the fees of the recording of the documents. This Resolution

 shall take effect immediately.



Motion made by Joseph Norton and seconded by Mary Weinberger.

Roll Call Vote as follows: Supervisor Joseph Norton –yes; Town Board Member Mary Weinberger - yes; Town Board Member Linda Eurich – yes; Town Board Member Mark D’Agostino – yes; and Town Board Member Paul Coughlin – yes.

Adopted by the affirmative votes of the Town of Stanford Town Board members and certified this 8th day of March 2018.
2. TAX CERTIORARI RESOLUTION: The following was read by Attorney Hagstrom:

RESOLUTION #3B OF 2018

TAX CERTIORARI PROCEEDING – 1971 FOUNDATION INC.
WHEREAS, there is now pending in the Dutchess County Supreme Court a tax certiorari proceeding relating to property located at 8-15 Kend Way (Grid No.: 6769-00-007228), commenced in 2017 by THE 1971 FOUNDATION, INC., (petitioner), Index No. 2017-51750, seeking a reduction of the assessed value for the 2017 tax roll; and

WHEREAS, the Town Assessor and Town Attorney have recommended a settlement of the tax review proceeding; now, therefore, 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Stanford hereby approves a settlement of the tax review proceeding for the 2017 tax roll, as it pertains to Grid No. 6769-00-
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007228 as follows:

	Assessment Year
	Original Total Assessment
	Revised Total Assessment
	Final Taxable

Assessment

	2017
	730,700
	460,000
	460,000



AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Town Supervisor, Town Assessor and Corbally, Gartland and Rappleyea, LLP, Town Attorney to the Town of Stanford, are hereby authorized to take any and all actions necessary and appropriate to effectuate the terms of this Resolution.

Motion by: Joseph Norton

Second by: Paul Coughlin


Roll Call Vote as follows: Supervisor Joseph Norton –yes; Town Board Member Mary Weinberger - yes; Town Board Member Linda Eurich – yes; Town Board Member Mark D’Agostino – yes; and Town Board Member Paul Coughlin – yes.

Adopted by the affirmative votes of the Town of Stanford Town Board members and certified this 8th day of March 2018.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. SCENIC ROAD COMMITTEE APPOINTMENT: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to appoint Karen Mosher to one of the vacant positions on the Scenic Road Committee.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.  

2. THINK DIFFERENTLY INITIATIVE: The following resolution was read by the supervisor:

RESOLUTION #3C OF 2018

A RESOLUTION FOR RESIDENTS AND BUSINESS OWNERS TO ADOPT THE “ThinkDIFFERENTLY” INITIATIVE TO ASSIST INDIVIDUALS WITH SPECIAL NEED AND THEIR FAMILIES

WHEREAS,  the “ThinkDIFFERENTLY” initiative is about promoting awareness and acceptance of all people, and advocating for the inclusion of all individuals living on the Autism Spectrum and with special needs, and

WHEREAS, our State and communities are stronger because of our diversity and differences, and

WHEREAS, according to the Center for Disease Control (CDC) over 55 million people, or approximately 19% of Americans, have a type of disability or special need, and

WHEREAS, for some people with special needs, the very things that make them unique can also keep them on the sidelines, separate from those who might not understand their differences or uniqueness, and

WHEREAS, it is important to promote and provide guidance to those with special needs on how to access publically supported services available to them in the community, and

WHEREAS, it is important to encourage and educate the community and businesses on ways they can make facilities and services more accessible and on how to train staff to welcome and support special needs customers and co-workers, and

            WHEREAS, the goal of this initiative is to provide a supportive and inclusive environment for individuals of all abilities by supporting community events that expand family friendly opportunities for people with special needs and their families, and




WHEREAS, adopting the “ThinkDIFFERENTLY” initiative is an important statement that our Town officials, business owners and residents can make to show their support for the differently-abled children and adults with special needs, and their families.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Town of Stanford residents and business owners adopt the “ThinkDIFFERENTLY” initiative so that all are better prepared to communicate with, provide for, and support those living on the Autism Spectrum and with special needs.

Motion made by: Joseph Norton

Seconded by: Linda Eurich
Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.

Resolution #3C of 2018 adopted by the affirmative votes of the Town Board members and certified this 8th day of March 2018.
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3. APRIL AS PARKINSON’S DISEASE AWARENESS MONTH RESOLUTION: The following was read by supervisor Norton with a motion to approve it:

RESOLUTION #3D OF 2018

PARKINSON’S AWARENESS MONTH PROCLAMATION

Seconded by: Councilwoman Mary Weinberger

WHEREAS, Parkinson’s disease is a progressive neurological movement disorder of the central nervous system, which has a unique impact on each patient; and

WHEREAS, according to the Parkinson’s Action Network, the Parkinson’s Disease Foundation, the American Parkinson’s Disease Association and the National Institute of Health, there are over one million Americans diagnosed with Parkinson’s disease; and

WHEREAS, symptoms include slowness, tremor, difficulty with balance and speaking, rigidity, cognitive and memory problems; and

WHEREAS, although new medicines and therapies may enhance the life for some time for people with Parkinson’s, more work is needed for a cure; and

WHEREAS, increased education and research are needed to help find more effective treatments with fewer side effects and ultimately a cure for Parkinson’s disease; and

WHEREAS, a multidisciplinary approach to Parkinson’s disease care includes local wellness, support and caregiver groups; and

WHEREAS, April has been proclaimed as World Wide Parkinson’s Awareness month for all to recognize the need for more research and help in dealing with the devastating effects of Parkinson’s disease.

NOW THEREFORE, the Town Board of the Town of Stanford does hereby proclaim that April will be Parkinson’s Awareness month in the Town of Stanford.

Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes. 




 
             Resolution #3D of 2018 adopted by the affirmative votes of the Town Board members and certified this 8th day of March 2018.
4. PLANNING BOARD – NEW TERMS: After brief discussion, a public hearing was set for Thursday, April 12, 2018 at 7:30 PM to amend the local law for the term lengths for the Planning Board members from seven years to a still undetermined number of years.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.
5. TOWN HALL ALARM SYSTEM CHANGE: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to disconnect the Town Hall alarm from the current phone system to a radio system after several false alarms.  The cost will be $40 per month, with Fire Commissioner Dennis Smith in agreement.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.
6. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The Minutes of the February 5th Workshop were approved as written on a motion made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Paul Coughlin.  Motion carried with a roll call vote was held as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.  


The approval of Minutes of the February 8th, 2018 Board meeting was tabled.

7. EXECUTIVE SESSION: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to go into an Executive Session at the Town Clerk’s request regarding personnel at 8:13 PM.  The Town Clerk was asked to stay for part of it.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.  A motion to close the Executive Session was made by Mark D’Agostino at 8:55 PM, seconded by Joseph Norton.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.  No action was taken.
With no other matters to discuss, a motion was made by Joseph Norton at 8:57 PM to close the meeting, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.
_________________________________

Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

